
MINUTES 

LICENSE COMMITTEE 

October 3, 2019 at 8:30 a.m. 

 
1. The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. 
 
2. On roll call, the following committee members were present:  Ald. Kurkowski, Ald. Duchniak, and 

Ald. Gehl.  Also in attendance was Deputy City Clerk Christa Miller. 
 
3. Ald. Gehl, seconded by Ald. Kurkowski, moved to approve the minutes of 9/12/19.  On roll call, the 

vote was as follows:  Ald. Kurkowski, aye and Ald. Gehl, aye.  Ald. Duchniak abstained from voting. 
 
4. The Committee reviewed an original application for an Operator’s license submitted by Austin N. 

Buechner, 4131 S. Clement Ave., Milwaukee (Marcus Corp).  Mr. Buechner was in attendance. 
 
 On his application, Mr. Buechner disclosed under-age transport and paraphrenia convictions.  The 

background report showed underage alcohol (ordinance) and two convictions for possess drug 
paraphernalia (ordinance) convictions, all within the past 5 years. 

 
 The Committee discussed habitual offender status with the applicant.  The Committee advised Mr. 

Buechner that should they recommend to approve a license, that should he be convicted of another 
related offense within the two-year license term and they are advised of that conviction, they would 
seek to suspend his license. 

 
 Ald. Gehl, seconded by Ald. Duchniak, moved to approve the original application for an Operator’s 

license submitted by Austin Buechner, 4131 S. Clement Ave., Milwaukee (Marcus Corp.).  On roll 
call, all voted aye. 

 
5. The Committee reviewed an original application for Mathiu D. Wall, 204 Parkway Dr., South 

Milwaukee (Water Street Brewery).  Mr. Wall was invited to the meeting, however, did not attend. 
 
 Ald. Gehl, seconded by Ald. Duchniak, moved to hold action on the original application for an 

Operator license submitted by Mathiu D. Wall, 204 Parkway Dr., South Milwaukee (Water Street 
Brewery) to allow the applicant another opportunity to appear before the Committee to speak on 
behalf of his convictions.  On roll call, all voted aye. 

 
6. The Committee reviewed an original application for Nicole K. Phillips, 7521 5 Mile Rd., Upper, 

Racine, WI  (Oak Creek Mobil).  Ms. Phillips was invited to the meeting, however, did not attend. 
 
 Ald. Gehl, seconded by Ald. Duchniak, moved to hold action on the original application for an 

Operator license submitted by Nicole K. Phillips, 7521 5 Mile Rd., Upper, Racine, WI  (Oak Creek 
Mobil) to allow the applicant another opportunity to appear before the Committee to speak on behalf 
of her convictions.  On roll call, all voted aye. 

 
 
Ald. Gehl, seconded by Ald. Duchniak, moved to adjourn this meeting at 9:02 a.m.  On roll call, all voted 
aye. 


